May 14, 1946 Miss Barbara Lerner 105 MacDougal St. M.Y.C. Dear Miss Lerner: We have received your application for membership in the JPFO. Before assigning you to a group in Manhattan, I would like to tell you that you would have a choice between two such groups in Manhattan. I would like you to come in to our office so that I can give you particulars about each group because there are distinct differences between them. Then you can decide which one you want to be a part of. Please phone or drop me a line on what day and hour you can come in for this information. Fraternally yours, E.N. Rymer Director of Youth and Veterans Activities uopwa #16 ENR: JM